Eastleigh Borough Council

Bournemouth Road - Proposed No At Any Time Waiting at Restrictions from Borough Boundary to
junction of Templars Way and Chestnut Avenue

Statement of Reasons

Following the implementation of waiting restrictions within the Test Valley Borough boundary this
has resulted in increased displaced parking on verges on Bournemouth Road within the Eastleigh
Borough boundary. This has led to a number of complaints being received from members of the
public, Hampshire Constabulary and bus companies.

Vehicles have also been observed parking in such a manner to obstruct footways and also straddling
both verge and carriageway which obstructs flow of traffic and leads to conflicts. Given that the
stretch of road in question is subject to a national speed limit the current parking arrangement of
vehicles here has lead to safety concerns for all users.

Therefore it is proposed that no waiting at any time restrictions be implemented from the Borough
Boundary to the roundabout at the junction with Templars Way and Chestnut Avenue.



